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      May 18: A.P. Exams 

      May 23:  Senior Breakfast / 
Rehearsal 

      May 23: “Campfire” PreK-5th 
grade 1:30pm 

      May 25: Senior Graduation 
6:30pm 

      May 28:  NO SCHOOL 
(Memorial Day) 

      May 29:  8th Grade Banquet 

      May 30:  Elementary: Zoo Field 
Trip   

      May 29-June 1:  Last week of Hot Lunches  

      June 2: Regis College Science 
Fair 

      June 4: Pre-K / Kindergarten 
Closing Ceremony 

      June 6:  Last Day of Classes for 
High School 

      June 7: Closing Ceremony 

      June 8:  Last Day of School for 
Elementary / Junior High 

                   SAT/ACT Test Dates 
       ACT 
       July 14: 

 
Deadline is June 15th  

       SAT 
       Aug 25: 

 
Deadline is July 27th  

  
                   SPRING ATHLETICS 
      
      Dodgeball: Mondays: 6th-12th grades 

Tuesdays: 2nd-5th grades 

      Running Club: 
     

       

 

Tues & Thurs: 6th-12th 
grades 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

      
       

 

                                 HEADMASTER’S NOTE 
                                                  NEW CCA ACADEMIC PROJECT 
                                                Over the past ten years, CCA has 

                                                   successfully produced numerous science 

                                                   projects which were presented at the 

                                                   annual school science fair. Many of our 

                                                   students have gone on to compete at regional  

                                                   and state science fairs. Starting in the Fall of 

2018, CCA is expanding on the success of the science project with an academic 

project that will be exhibited at a school fair in the fourth term of the year. 

Students entering sixth-grade in the Fall of 2018 will still be required to identify, 

create, and present a science based project. Students entering seventh through 

twelfth grade may choose to work on a science project, as they have previously, 

or they may explore another topic based on a subject taught at CCA.  

     The new CCA Academic Project supports the school’s mission to provide an 

exemplary Christian education that instructs and equips students with a biblical 

worldview. The purpose of this project is to encourage students to further their 

personal interests within academic areas taught at CCA, thereby, exploring and 

developing God’s purpose in their lives. Throughout the process, students will 

demonstrate reading, research, technology, and writing skills that will in turn build 

life skills, such as critical and creative thinking, communication, public-speaking, 

and decision making. As with previous science projects, the same academic rigor 

and excellence will be expected. – Mr. Hanlon    

     

 

 
 
 

 
 

 COUGAR NEWS 
 

2017-18 Scripture Verse: ñLet your light so shine before men, that they may see your good 
works and glorify your father in heaven.ò Matthew 5:16 

May 2018      Issue 9 

 

         

       School Calendar 

           May - June 

GUIDANCE CORNER 
 SUMMER TESTING 
    As our upcoming seniors start to evaluate post high-school options, it is 

important for students to participate in SAT and ACT exams over the summer. 

There are two exam dates available: 1). The ACT test is on July 14th (deadline to 

sign up is June 15th), and 2). The SAT test is expected to be on August 25th 

(deadline to sign up is July 27th). I would encourage each junior and senior to 

sign up and prepare for these tests. – Mr. Hanley 
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JUNIOR HIGH HAPPENINGS 
REGIONAL SCIENCE AND 

ENGINEERING FAIR AT REGIS COLLEGE  
   The Massachusetts Region V Middle School 

Science and Engineering Fair was held at 

Regis College. The students who participated 

included: Maleekha Fong, Isabella Dobbins, 

Abigail Webster, Thomson Babineau, Kallie 

Blake, Sarah Kruysman, Isabella Pacifico, and 

Graydon Webster. In their individual 

exhibition areas, Kallie placed first and 

Thomson placed third while Abigail and 

Isabella received honorable mentions.  

    Winners are eligible to compete at the 

Massachusetts State Science and Engineering 

Fair being held in June. This year, Kallie Blake 

was nominated to compete in the 2018 

Broadcom Masters which is in recognition of 

outstanding performance at a Society for 

Science and Public Affiliated Science Fair in 

2018, and as a top science fair project in the 

nation. Congratulations to all! – Mrs. Doolan    
    

  
 

 
 

HIGH SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 
MASSACHUSETTS STATE SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING FAIR 
    Several of our students participated in the state high school Science 

and Engineering Expo which was held at MIT. Three-hundred of the 

“best of the best” research and innovation projects from around the 

state were exhibited. The CCA students who participated include Grace 

Leopold, Alexa Mendez Garcia, and Josh Sheputa. Grace won two 

awards: 1). Alternate to the Regis College $20,000 scholarship award, 

and 2). The Eleanor Tishler Award for a Brighter Future of $500. CCA 

has performed phenomenally well this season, and we look forward to 

seeing how the junior high students do at their state science fair in 

June. – Mrs. Doolan 
 

ELEMENTARY HAPPENINGS  

FIFTH GRADE COUNTRY PROJECTS 
     As fifth-grade rounds out their elementary  

years at CCA, the students showcased their  

research and presentation skills with European 

country projects. These projects demonstrated  

their knowledge of European history lessons  

taught throughout the year in this class. The  

students researched their chosen country,  

outlined their report, drafted, edited, and redrafted type-written 

final reports. Then the students compiled exhibits that were 

presented to the class. The projects helped the students to dig 

deeper into the history of European countries, enhance their 

research skills, and utilize presentation skills. – Mr. Hanley 
 

CCA DRAMA PRODUCTION 
ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL SCHOOL PLAY! 
    The play, “A Diner, A Dance and A Dilemma” was a great success! Once again, Mr. Hanley wrote another fantastic 

original play. This year, however, the audience got to choose the ending! Both nights had different endings, and it was 

fun to see who they chose for each performance. Thank you to all who came out to see the play and support our school. 

    As this year comes to a close, I just want to say how proud I am of all of the drama students. They are funny, 

talented, and a joy to work with. I can honestly say that Mr. Hanley, Miss Sharon Burke, Miss Laura Burke and I truly 

love each and every one of them. They worked so hard memorizing lines and developing their characters over the 

course of time leading up to the play. They were not afraid to step out of the box and become the character they were 

trying to portray. It’s amazing to see the end result after all the hard work they put in. We are truly blessed to have 
them. 

   We also have four very talented seniors leaving us this year. We will miss their talent and humor in drama class as 

well as their example in the hallways of our school. Though we are sad to see them go, we know they will do great 

things for the Lord in the years to come as they seek Him with all their hearts. Thank you, Chris Landry, Zack Anderson, 
Melissa DaSilva and Dana Bovill –  we love you and will miss you so much!! – Mrs. Hanlon 
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SENIOR SPOTLIGHT 
Chris Nelson 
    Chris started at CCA in his ninth-grade year. An avid soccer 

player, Chris has played on the varsity soccer team since ninth-

grade. Additionally, he has been an active participant in the 

varsity basketball program. Mrs. Kron is one of his favorite 

teachers because she is smart, understanding, and funny. CCA 

has helped strengthen his walk with Jesus as it has made him 

better understand his faith. His advice to CCA students: Do your 

homework! 

 

Favorite Bible verse: “Be anxious for nothing, but in everything 

by prayer and supplication, with Thanksgiving, let your requests 

be made known to God; and the peace of God, which surpasses 

all understanding, will guard your hearts and minds through 

Christ Jesus.” Philippians 4:6-7   
 

  

SENIOR SPOTLIGHT 
Luke Dobbins  
   Luke has been at CCA since pre-kindergarten. Each year 

at CCA, Luke has been active in soccer, basketball, and 

volleyball. After high-school, Luke will join the Navy and 

he would like to move south. One of his favorite memories 

is when Mr. Hanley caught him checking out his muscles 

in class.  

 

Favorite Bible verse: “Have I not commanded you? Be 

strong and of good courage; do not be afraid, nor be 

dismayed, for the Lord your God is with you wherever you 

go.” Joshua 1:9 
 

SENIOR SPOTLIGHT 
Isaiah Frederickson 
    Isaiah started at CCA in his ninth-grade year. 

He’s been active in the varsity sports programs 

playing soccer and basketball each year. Isaiah 

really enjoyed the team spirit and playing MIAA 

over the past two basketball seasons. Mrs. Kron 

is one of his favorite teachers because of her wit, 

sense of humor and cleverness. After high school, 

Isaiah plans to attend Bridgewater State 

University where he intends to focus on becoming 

a math teacher and a youth pastor. The advice he 

has for CCA students: Don’t stress – just always 

put your best foot forward.  

 

Favorite Bible verse: “Pride goes before 

destruction, and a haughty spirit before a fall.” 
Proverbs 16:18.  

 

 
 

SENIOR SPOTLIGHT 
Bruno Jardim  
    Bruno started at CCA in his seventh-grade year. He 

has been an active participant in soccer and 

basketball playing on the varsity teams the majority 

of his high-school years.  

 

Favorite Bible verse: “Behold, the Lord’s hand is not 

shortened, that it cannot save; nor His ear heavy 

that it cannot hear.” Isaiah 59:1 
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CCA ATHLETICS  
CCA SPORTS BANQUET 
   The sixth annual CCA Sports Banquet was held this year on May 

1st.  Junior and senior high athletes from the Fall and Winter sport 

seasons were present along with their parents and coaches.  During the 

course of the evening, each coach got up and spoke specifically about 

their sport, relaying funny and important anecdotes about their season 

with the athletes.  The following MVP awards were handed out:  Zack 

Anderson for Varsity Boys Soccer, Julia Fletcher for Varsity Girls 

Volleyball, Luke Bitters for Varsity Boys Basketball, and co-MVP’s in JV 

Girls Basketball went to Kaylee Standish and Jodi Babineau.   

   In addition to MVP awards, the CCA coaches came together to pick an 

Outstanding Athlete Award recipient.  This award goes to the athlete 

who exemplifies spiritual leadership, exceptional sportsmanship, and 

outstanding athletic performance throughout the CCA sports 

seasons.  This year’s recipient was senior Zack Anderson.  The evening 

ended with cake and a short slide show commemorating each sport. 

Congratulations to all CCA athletes! – Mrs. Kron  
 

CCA FUNDRAISER  
CCA GOLF TOURNAMENT  
    Thank you to all who participated and 

contributed to the CCA golf tournament. The 

golf fundraiser is CCA’s most effective way to 

help families keep tuition costs low.  We 

deeply appreciate the dedication of our 

volunteers and sponsors whose support 

directly impacts the lives our students and 

parents. A special thank you goes to this 

year’s sponsors: Conway Insurance, Fred 

Small, Halifax Country Club, Polar 

Beverages, President’s Golf Club, Quincy 

Marriott, Sorelle Restaurant, and Trader 

Joe’s.  – Mr. Hanlon 
 

 


